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Advisory Council on Sustainability 
McGill University, Zoom Online Meeting 
February 3, 2021 (1:00 PM – 2:30 PM) 

 
Present: F. Miller, Y. Beauchamp, D. Dutton, C. Manfredi, D. Mondou, E. Bennett, B. Harvey, B. Lennox, J. 
Nicell, C. Aubrac, N. Dworek, J. Earle, A. Desousa, H. Lauzon, A. Porlier, L. Rathmell, C. Buddle, J. Conraud, 
K. Houser. 
 
Absent with regrets: P. Cigana, K. Cook. 
 

1. Welcome, Approval of Minutes from the Last Meeting and Today’s Agenda  
 
F. Miller welcomes the group to the meeting. He asks for approval of the minutes from the last meeting. 
The Council approves. There are no additions to today’s agenda.  
 

2. Latest News Related to Sustainability 
 
K. Houser presents recent sustainability news, including: 

 The Climate & Sustainability Strategy Roadshow is a series of 3 interactive panel events in January 
and February that convene expert students, staff and faculty members to discuss strategy-related 
topics. The events are hosted and recorded on McGill’s YouTube channel.  

 The McGill-AMARIE project, a carbon offsetting project that launched in partnership with 
indigenous communities in Panama, planted over 25,000 seedlings last year.  

 The McGill Sustainable Development Goals (SDG) Week is taking place February 8-12, 2021 and 
aims to help students learn about, engage with, and take action on the 17 SDG. 

 The sustainability survey was circulated to 17,200 McGill community members between 
November 24 to December 23. The final response rate was 20%. Results are being analyzed. 

 19 submissions were received for the 2021 Catalyst Awards: 5 Emerald Key, 5 Faculty & Staff, and 
9 Group Initiative Award applications. Award recipients will be announced in April 2021.   

 Our AASHE STARS rating was finalized, and we received a Gold Rating with a score of 76.63. A 
presentation on the plan to attain platinum by 2030 will be shared at a future meeting. 

 
3. Embedding Sustainability in the Curriculum  

 
F. Miller and C. Buddle shared information on embedding sustainability in the curriculum and a proposed 
model for a new sustainability curriculum committee. A benchmark of U15 and Ivy League Universities, as 
well as specific case studies from University of Alberta, Cornell University, and Université Laval, were 
shared. An outline of a mandate and committee membership were reviewed. Feedback was requested on 
the proposed committee, its mandate, and the process for implementing this at McGill. 
 
Members suggested: 

 The committee might also look past comparator Universities, to those that are doing great work 
in this area for ideas of where to start (e.g. Utrecht University). 

 Work has been done to incorporate sustainability in different areas of the curriculum at the 
University, just in an unorganized way. Bringing organization to these efforts is a good idea. 

 An audit would be important, as showing evidence of the existing work and resources can 
indicate that this type of work is possible and increase buy-in.  




